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Newsletter 2/19/2024
February - World Understanding Month
Area if Focus: Peace and conflict  prevent ion/resolut ion. The month of February is very special in the Rotary calendar because it  includes the anniversary of
the first meeting of Rotary held on February 23, 1905, now designated as the World Understanding and Peace Day.

Tuesday, February 20th at 730 am is a morning meeting. Our speaker w ill be Mitchell Tofte, CIMA®, is a senior regional consultant w ith MFS Fund
Distributors, Inc., a subsidiary of MFS Investment Management. If you choose to zoom. Code is 3602656691.

If you remember, we all received t ickets from Dave Selbig. We actually need to go online to buy the t ickets. If you havenâ€™t gone on
portorchardrotary.maxgiving.bid then you donâ€™t have a seat at the auct ion. If you need help buying those t ickets, call Dave Selbig, Dave Weikel or
me. Weâ€™d be happy to walk you through it . So please go to the auct ion site and get your t ickets.

Our Auct ion is 20 days away. We need your donat ions turned in. Please bring in Tuesday.

February 22nd, Thursday 730 am auct ion meeting at the bowling alley. I w ill have Zoom available at auct ion meeting. Sign in and put 3602656691 into
code.

February 21st 5-8pm Please join Matt at this event. Act ive, Ret ired, and Reserve Veteran and Military Spouse
Networking.
Western Red Brew ing
19168 Jensen Way NE
Poulsbo, WA

March 2, 2024 The Military Affairs Committee of the Greater Kitsap Chamber is proud to announce that the 2024 Military Appreciat ion Day Carnival and
Information Fair has been scheduled for Saturday, March 2, 2024, at the Kitsap County Fairgrounds in the Kitsap Sun Pavilion. Military Appreciat ion Day
(MAD) is an interact ive event that highlights the community support for our local military members, including Act ive Duty, Nat ional Guard Reservists,
Ret irees, and their families. MAD is the largest event of its kind in Kitsap County, and we hope to surpass the 3,500 that attended MAD in previous years.
This year's Information Fair and Carnival w ill include games, prizes, military displays, and information on the dut ies performed by our area service members,
as well as inflatables for the kids. We encourage all of our vendors to create their booths to show support for our Military Community. Meet at 9 am

March 5th, 630 pm Board meeting at Whiskey Gulch.

March 9th, 2024 PO Rotary Crab ?? Feed and Auct ion. I hope all w ill plan to be there.
This auct ion is an all-club event. We need everyone to come, potent ially Friday, definitely Saturday, to help set up. We, also, need to have as many club
members and your significant others to help clean up. The more we have to set up and clean up, the sooner we can all go home.

We w ill raise money for our funded item, Raise the Paddle, for KAVA, Kitsap Areaâ€™s Veterans Alliance.

You might consider dressing to the theme. Red, white, blue att ire. Amazon has wonderful looking items.

March 16th, Saturday, 10-1pm Distribut ion Day-After Auct ion Distribut ion. Locat ion to be announced. Weâ€™d love the help.

March 27th 5pm Another Minister of Fun event at Ollala Bay Landing in Olalla. I, for one, is looking forward to learning more about restaurants and
museums.

May 3 and 4th, 2024. Rotary District Conference. Itâ€™s been a very long t ime since a conference has been in the USA. This really is an opportunity that
shouldnâ€™t be missed. Two days of fellowship and learning about Rotary and how one person can help. It  would be fun to see how many of our group
could attend. Letâ€™s make a big splash. Hotel reservat ion: https://d5020.com/2324HOTEL

READY TO REGISTER? https://d5020.com/2324REGISTRATION

May 11th, Bremerton Raceway. It  w ill be a day of racing. Details w ill come later, but the CEO w ill come up w ith a special place for us to watch the cars
racing. It  w ill be fun.

June 25th, 2024, 530 pm Dave Weatherillâ€™s Installat ion of Officers at Gold Mountain Olympic Room. Itâ€™s always a beaut iful night when we have our
events there.

July 1st, 2024 New Rotary Year Starts w ith President Dave Weatherill and his Board.

Do you have anything you want me to put in the newsletter? Please write what you want to say and send to me.

Also, if you have speaker ideas. Please let me know.

Enjoy your weekend.
Leslie

Long Way Home - 2024 Port Orchard Rotary Crabfeed!
It 's almost that t ime! Only 1 month unt il our favorite night of the year...our annual Crab Feed and Auct ion.

This year, Port Orchard Rotary wants to honor those who have served in any branch of the military and their families.
So, we are thrilled to announce that proceeds during the raise-the-paddle sect ion w ill be given to Kitsap Area Veteran's
Alliance (KAVA). KAVA provides relief to Kitsap County's unsheltered, indigent veterans, their families, and the families of
deceased indigent veterans. This amazing group of individuals truly care for the community who have defended our
country since its incept ion. You can read more about the organizat ion on their Facebook page here:
https://www.facebook.com/groups/388972331231253/?ref=share&mibext id=K8Wfd2.

You can purchase t ickets to the event by visit ing https://portorchardrotary.maxgiving.bid/about-us . Can't  attend but
want to support KAVA or the Port Orchard Rotary? You can do so by purchasing a golden t icket or donat ing online. The
link above should get you there. Also, we need to give a special shout-out to The BJC Group, Inc., our plat inum
sponsor, who has supported our organizat ion's fundraiser for the past three years. Thank you!
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Bruce Beck
March 4th
Dennis Bonneville
March 7th
Michael Nadeau
March 11th

2023 Laying of Wreaths at Retsil
On December 16, members of the Port Orchard Rotary club joined w ith the Veteran's Allegiance VMC and
VFW Post 2669 for the Laying of Wreaths at Retsil as part of the Wreaths Across America program.

Port Orchard Rotary 50th Year Project â€“ Givens Park Paycourts
By Wayne S. Wright on Sunday, August 27, 2023

Itâ€™s a big deal to turn 50! As Port Orchard Rotary Club celebrates their 50th
anniversary, Rotarians are once again redoubling their efforts to make their local
community a better place to live.

Their chosen 50th anniversary project is a collaborat ion w ith the City of Port
Orchard to revitalize a run-down park and play court facility in the heart of
downtown.

The project is part of the community gathering space that includes the Givens
Community Center, South Kitsap Western Litt le League fields, South Kitsap
Peewee Associat ion, Picnicking spaces, green space, and public restrooms.
Several Port Orchard Rotarians remember playing on these courts as kids--oh so
many years ago!--and this project w ill revitalize this essent ial facility for youth
and adult recreat ion. Rotarians w ill refurbish the exist ing dilapidated basketball
and tennis play courts, addressing the rough and uneven asphalt , surface
cracks, rusty fencing, aged light ing, and overgrown surrounding landscaping.

The unusable Court surfaces w ill be ground down to make a strong base for
newly installed court surfaces which w ill be
strong and weather resistant.

The basketball court w ill be repainted to include striping for a Futsal court, the
first in Kitsap County. (Futsal is also known as speed soccer and is played in a
smaller arena set to the size of a standard basketball court).
The tennis courts w ill be refurbished and striped to include both tennis and
pickleball striping. Pickleball is the fastest grow ing sport in the nat ion, and it  was
invented in Kitsap County. As you can imagine, there's a huge demand for
Racquet sport courts in the South Kitsap area.
All new security fencing and light ing w ill be added for safety as well as a sect ion
of public seat ing along the perimeter of the facility.

A grant from the Washington State Recreat ion and Conservat ion Office was
awarded to the City of Port Orchard for approximately half the needed funds
to build the project as planned.
The Port Orchard Rotary Club has pledged $50,000 in match funds and is
championing the fundraising effort to achieve full $150,000 funding. Through a
grassroots campaign of community engagement, project awareness, and grant
writ ing, Rotarians hope to see this project built  w ithin their 50th year of service.
To lend support, please visit  the Rotary Club's giving site developed specifically
for the project. For addit ional information about the project and plans, please
visit  the City's project-specific website.

https://portorchardrotarydonations.max.gives/donations
https://portorchardwa.gov/givens-park/


Support from our Rotary for Peninsula BMX track!
The Port Orchard Community Service group cont inues its' giving in the local area.

Recent ly Leslie Reynolds-Taylor and Robin Lawyer attended a night of racing at the The check was for a
total of $1400 and w ill used to help maintain the facility as well as provide a scholarship for a needy racer.
The hardworking folks at the track appreciated the funds and said it  "really helps" . A Rotary sign w ill be
hung and our efforts posted to their on-line sights. If you have not been there you should visit , they are a
great resource for kids and parents alike. More can be found on their website https://pibmx.com/.

Port Orchard Library - the Community Service group provided $500 to support the library's youth reading
drive. What a great cause the Rotary has supported over the years.

East Port Orchard Elementary - snack t ime for kids efforts supported w ith a donat ion of $500. These funds
w ill be used to provide healthy snacks to needy students to help keep them focused on learning.

The Rotary roundabout has been decorated for the Holiday's and the light ing system repaired.

Just prior to the recent flooding at the South Kitsap food bank the Rotary donated $2000 and provided two heaters to support the operat ion. The funds
were great ly appreciated and helped them quickly respond to the disaster. Clients saw no disrupt ion in service due to the flooding according to foodbank
employees, despite the loss of many of their dry goods stores.

Rotary in act ion in our community!

Roundabout Holiday Lights are up.
By Robin Jay Lawyer on Sunday, November 19, 2023
The annual Christmas light display at the Rotary Roundabout has been completed. Thanks to everyone that was able to join in the fun. Special thanks to
Dave Selbig for bringing the Coffee and Donuts. Rotary in act ion!

https://pibmx.com/


Update on the lokaukan sand dam from our NGO partners Hifadhi Africa
Water is life and is a natural resource
which should be available naturally, in
semi-arid area in Kenya water st ill a
problem in some community. Baringo
county is among the county in Kenya that
is st ill struggling to make water availed to
every individual in some homes in east
Pokot. Hifadhi Africa togetherw ith Port
Orchard Rotary have been working
t irelessly to provide water both for animal
and human being available by construct ing
sand dam in community .today the
collapsed sand dam has been repaired to
provide more water. This the new look of
lokaukan sand dam. Hifadhi Africa 2023
#TransformingLives #HumanitarianAid
#togetherwecanmakeadifference

Port Orchard Rotary Club Changing lives in East Pokot, Kenya
Thursday, September 14, 2023

The first two weeks in July, Chris Cairns and family (Ian, Michelle, Bruce, Evan and Ashley) went to Kenya to
visit  the recipients of the Port Orchard Rotary Club Global Grants that had been facilitated by Bob Cairns.

The family was enthusiast ically greeted by the people of Natan in East Pokot, Baringo County who benefited
from the first sand dam. As is custom they were greeted by tradit ional songs and dance. This t ime they were
also surprised w ith gifts of blankets, head bands, necklaces and bracelets. The people of Natan expressed their
grat itude for the sand dam and how it  had changed their lives. They reported that they were using the
ceramic water filters that had been given to them as part of the second global grant. The Cairns were not able
to visit  all the sand dams but did visit  another one in Lokoukani that had been damaged. Current ly, efforts are
being made to have the sand dam fixed before the next rainy season.

Since this area was experiencing another famine, maize was passed out to the people of Natan and to schools
in the area.

On the second day 2 schools that had been the beneficiaries of the Global Grant were visited. At the
Chesakam school, they were also greeted by song and dance. The students who performed had come in
second in a regional contest just a couple of weeks before they arrived. Soccer balls were given out to the
students by Bruce and Evan Cairns. School supplies were presented by Ian Cairns. This school has a borehole
that was repaired w ith the first global grant. They current ly are request ing that piping be put in from the

https://www.facebook.com/HifadhiAfrica?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZWlvxnyjeQ68BQQhJjZ8PfHYpubTUEPDecFgCm-F5nYvsAQzmY55CwgYbu3PhidiKvJniHIKOH5dGlwe4BOacb6kvVy7mgNSPn2s1BIE4FR9K9PyOh_2AZLxby9MSwye_OKEcQgLIj7qrLKgq0wmO3NciINz1t0bhJaADbXmrA8oVB75S8nMPrD_KZ8yrjzrI5Lrk8tnv4FK_W-PLrReDSK&__tn__=-%5DK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/Port.Orchard.Rotary?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZWlvxnyjeQ68BQQhJjZ8PfHYpubTUEPDecFgCm-F5nYvsAQzmY55CwgYbu3PhidiKvJniHIKOH5dGlwe4BOacb6kvVy7mgNSPn2s1BIE4FR9K9PyOh_2AZLxby9MSwye_OKEcQgLIj7qrLKgq0wmO3NciINz1t0bhJaADbXmrA8oVB75S8nMPrD_KZ8yrjzrI5Lrk8tnv4FK_W-PLrReDSK&__tn__=-%5DK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/transforminglives?__eep__=6&__cft__%5B0%5D=AZWlvxnyjeQ68BQQhJjZ8PfHYpubTUEPDecFgCm-F5nYvsAQzmY55CwgYbu3PhidiKvJniHIKOH5dGlwe4BOacb6kvVy7mgNSPn2s1BIE4FR9K9PyOh_2AZLxby9MSwye_OKEcQgLIj7qrLKgq0wmO3NciINz1t0bhJaADbXmrA8oVB75S8nMPrD_KZ8yrjzrI5Lrk8tnv4FK_W-PLrReDSK&__tn__=*NK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/humanitarianaid?__eep__=6&__cft__%5B0%5D=AZWlvxnyjeQ68BQQhJjZ8PfHYpubTUEPDecFgCm-F5nYvsAQzmY55CwgYbu3PhidiKvJniHIKOH5dGlwe4BOacb6kvVy7mgNSPn2s1BIE4FR9K9PyOh_2AZLxby9MSwye_OKEcQgLIj7qrLKgq0wmO3NciINz1t0bhJaADbXmrA8oVB75S8nMPrD_KZ8yrjzrI5Lrk8tnv4FK_W-PLrReDSK&__tn__=*NK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/togetherwecanmakeadifference?__eep__=6&__cft__%5B0%5D=AZWlvxnyjeQ68BQQhJjZ8PfHYpubTUEPDecFgCm-F5nYvsAQzmY55CwgYbu3PhidiKvJniHIKOH5dGlwe4BOacb6kvVy7mgNSPn2s1BIE4FR9K9PyOh_2AZLxby9MSwye_OKEcQgLIj7qrLKgq0wmO3NciINz1t0bhJaADbXmrA8oVB75S8nMPrD_KZ8yrjzrI5Lrk8tnv4FK_W-PLrReDSK&__tn__=*NK-y-R


that was repaired w ith the first global grant. They current ly are request ing that piping be put in from the
borehole to the school kitchen so that the students donâ€™t have to take t ime to collect water for the
kitchen in the morning before lunch. The borehole is available to the local people also. Chris had a chance to
talk to some of them and again heard how access to water had changed the lives of the people in the area.

Cheptunoyo was another school that benefited from the Global Grant by rainwater harvest ing.
This has changed the schoolâ€™s ability to stay open during the dry season. Unfortunately, one
of the water tanks had been damaged and needed to be replaced. Cheptunoyo is a boarding
school. They have bed frames but no mattresses for the beds. The students tried putt ing
cardboard over the bed springs to sleep but ended up sleeping on the cardboard on the floor.
Soccer balls were distributed again by Bruce and Evan.

The Bob and Chris Library is next to the
Cheptunoyo school. Christ ine the
Cheptunoyo headmaster reports that the
library is well used. More shelves are
needed as many of the books are on the
floor. Also, Christ ine reports more room is
needed as students are coming from
many other schools to use the library.
Christ ine would like to find a way to
make the library accessible to even more
students as it  is the only library in an area
the size of Kitsap County. Again, they
heard how much the library had made a
change in the lives of the students and
their families.

The family had a chance to meet w ith
Florence and Patrick who were teachers that had attended the VTT grant that the Port Orchard Rotary Club had part icipated in w ith Rotary clubs in the
Seatt le district . The teachers reported that the training they received had had a significant impact on their lives and well as those of their students. Of
course, they asked for more training.

Port Orchard Rotary Celebrates Over 30 Years of Exchange Students
By Wayne S. Wright on Saturday, August 26, 2023

Itâ€™s a big deal to turn 50! Itâ€™s an even bigger deal to celebrate the accomplishments of a
strong and robust Rotary Club. On August 22, 2023, the Port Orchard Rotary Club celebrated our
commitment to Rotaryâ€™s Youth Exchange Program by including our 1993-1994 Inbound
Youth Exchange student, Natailia Encinas in our ZOOM meeting from Buenos Aires, Argent ina!
Many members of the Club remember Natalia as an outgoing, gregarious student w ith a desire to
do all she could to maximize her total experience during her stay w ith us! We have fond
memories of our t ime w ith her. During our conversat ion she mentioned that Port Orchard is
â€œher home away from homeâ€​ and that â€œmy life was forever changed by my t ime w ith the
Rotary Club in Port Orchardâ€​. Tears were shed in the room and on zoom! Natalia is now 47 years
old and is the Legal Manager of the Port of Buenos Aires! She is married and has an 8 year-old
daughter. As much as she says we changed her life, there is no doubt that she changed ours as
well. And thirty years later it  was evident that she had a most posit ive impact!

A secondary benefit  of highlight ing a past inbound is the t iming, one week before our new
inbound arrives! This meeting was not only a celebratory moment, but it  also afforded the
opportunity to remind our members of the important role they play in engaging w ith our new
inbound. Clubs often get t ired of the constant requests, pleads, haranguing, whatever from the
YEO. Scheduling a zoom call w ith a past inbound allows the club to be reminded of their role
w ithout involving the YEO. The goal therefore of this effort was twofold; set the stage for
member expectat ions moving forward and celebrat ing 30 years of friendship. We won on both
counts!!!

The Youth Exchange
program is an original
â€œBring Hope to The
Worldâ€​ program.
When a student from
another country â€“
often one less
developed than ours
â€“ the exchange of
cultural awareness,
living experiences,
family connect ions, and
explorat ion forge
bonds that t ime
cannot break. Those
bonds, combined w ith
an increased
awareness of the
world we share w ith
fellow humans,
improve life in so many
ways and maintains our
common desire to

keep service above self. This year we welcome Nadin from Hungary. She arrives in August and we are very excited to meet her.
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